
CHILE. The peaceful 
road to slaughter 

M. Hickey 

To a~teiP~ ~o analyse ~he events in Chile 
over ~he las~ ~hree years •us~ presen~ a 
daun~ing ~ask ~o a co11unis~ living in 
Britain. One 1ust ~ry and avoid the ~raps 
into which ~he revisionis~s and ~ro~skyis~s 
have plunged. 

THE C.P.G,B, LINE, 

On ~ha one hand, the Co11unis~ Par~y offers 
no cri~icis• of ~he s~rategy used by Allandtk 
Popular Unity Coalition. Its co111ntary is 
li•ited to recounting the bravery of Allende 
in his final hours and in attacking U,S, iiP• 
erialis1 and its tachinations within Chile. 
It stresses first, that tht 1 parlia~entary 

road' vas the right one for Chile. Any att
eiPt to 10bilise the people •ilitarily would 
have pracipita~ad the coup at an earlier 
date, Hence the COIPro•ises •ade by Allende 
were •essentially ~actical, because tha ar~ed 
forces were in the last analysis deteraintd 
to prevent hi• and he knew it' 

Secondly, the C,P, says that Allenda vas on 
tha right road. The general secretary of ~he 
Chilean C,P,, Corvalan, said in 1970:-

'What we have s~arted is not irrevers
ible, we 1us~ take i~ so•, 

The progressiva forces los~ when ~he bal• 
ance vas overturned by the reactionaries at 
ho1e in league with iiPerialis•. But as this 
vas IXPected, why vas so little done to prep
are for it? As one can see, its 1 case of 
'the chicken or the egg 71, The events in 
Chile have •ade a nonsense of ~he 'peaceful 

transition to socialist• theory, and the rev
isionists have, by their own analysis, ~aci~
ly accepted ~ha~ their progra-M fot conquest 
of power is unworkable, 

THE TROTSKYIST LINE, 

The Trotskyista, on ~he other hand, stress 
quite correc~ly ~hat ~he Allande ragi•e 
should have ar•ed the workera. Bu~ ~hey fail 
~o answer the C,P, 1s bone of con~en~ion tha~ 
~his would have ~riggered ~he coup, They add 
~ha~ ~he independent workers' and peasants 
organisa~ions should have been encouraged, 
not dis•an~led. But in fact it vas no~ ~he 
cen~ral, bu~ the •unicipal and provincial au
~horities, (evidently having so•e adlinis~r
ative power vi~hin the s~ate), which were 
responsible for prohibiting privately held 
IriS. 

And the provincial authorities were repres
en~ad in the congress, which soon af~ar the 
nationalisation of the copper resources prov
itself hos~ile to al10st every •easure prop
osed by Pooular Unity. 

Finally, the Trotskyists declare ~hat they 
would have sacked the generals and called 
upon the rank and file in the ar~y to arrest 
their officers, But this would al10st cert
ainly have been a disastrous •ove, Nowhere 
within tha araed services were the cadres who 
had infiltrated, in a strong enough position 
to 1ake such a challenge. A general can be 
•sacked' • but who is to retove hi• from his 
post ? If the rank and file had not respond
ad, what then ? Generally, ~he Trotskyists 
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have confined their analy~is to attacking 
Allende for •Stalinism•. In their final an
alysis Allende was effectively an agent of 
the ruling class. To quote from the Manif· 
esto of the trotskyist Socialist labour 
lugue:-

8 The purpcse of the Stalinist Popular 
Front is to virtually tie the hands 
of the vorking class behind its back 
and physically disar; it while the 
ruling class prepares the real con
spiracies against it~. 

The conclusion that Allende was no Marxist
leninist is a fair one. But to infP.r that he 
connived with the ruling clast is plainly ab
surd. It denies that there were ot~e~ CtHI• 

tradictions within the Chilean State other 
than that between the bourgeoisie and prolet
ariat. As sue~ it must be rejected. 

It is in submitting proposals • which •light 
have been attainable within Chile • that one 
must take caution not to be presumotive. 
Gnly the Chile3n comrades ea~ decide tactics 
for their str~ggJe. However, one must be 
just as cautious not to •outh r~etorical 
slogans. 

The Popular ~nity Coalition was overthrown 
on September 11th, 1973, by a putsch carried 
out by the three armed servicAs and much of 
the Civil Police. The for~ati'n of the Junta 
was announce~ immediately. The coup was t~e 
culmination of the policies pursued over 
three years by the sonopoly capitalist and 
lan1owning class in Chile and financed cov
ertly by u.s. imperialis~. It was engineered 
at this time not only because of Allende1s 
eco~omic policies; perhaps aore iaportantly 
it was his inability to iaplement these pol
icies constitutionally that triggered the 
coup. Tnis failure was leading to the real-
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i tion by many vorking peoole in Chile U:a 
to advance at all they vould have to be in 
effective power. The ruling class ~as wit
nessing this de¥elooment, and its choice of 
action ~ow limited. It was the qrcwt~ of t 
indeperdent organisations as a parallel pow 
-still a wr.ak one - to the bcurqeois state, 
that pro~ted the army to st'-~ 1n. 

There is strong evidence the U.S. i~eri< 
ism had since t~P. 1960's noticed the ~evelo 
ment of political conscious among the Chile 
People. Under President F rei, Chile was "E 

ceiving the ~ost ~aid1 in Latin America frc 
u.s. illperialise, yet this'aid' failed to 
stabilise the econoey. ~hen rrei left otfj 
there was 18% une•oloy~er.t; t~e rate of in
flation was second in the world only to So~ 

Vietnaa; many foodstuff~ were in short supr 
and the infant mortality rate &toed at ~0,( 
a year. 

lhen subversion undertaken by t~e C.I.A. 
directly on behalf of U.S. aonopoly caoital 
failed to prevent Allende coaing to oower, 
the tactics changed. 

Allende was elected ir September 197C, ht 
did not take office until hove~Ler. In thE 
two aorths, there was a cripolirg flight c1 
capital fro• Chile. During the fol~oving 
years iaperialist s~bversion of the econo•l 
intensified. The u.s. ir.pos~~ a co-olete 1 

bargo on trade vith Chile. Not only was a; 
•aid1 withdrawn but also all capital which 
they suspectad would be nationalised. 

Rut the subversion was not just in the e1 
onomic field; the Allende regiae at all ti• 
faced terrorism fro• araed fascist organis; 
ions ~ithin the country. In October 1970, 
General Schneider, Coeaander in Chief of tl 
a~y, was ·urdered by a right-wing terrori1 
The assas! :n received two years i11prisonme1 



Throtlghout a great part of his ter. of office 
there was incessant rioting fro• extre8ists. 
It .reeains a criticis• of Allende that he 

· · ·. failed to suppress such disturbances. During 
. ·this su••r, when the owners of transport and 

· · · :;,f the co11unications industry halted operat-
1 · · . ions, all com•~riications between the provinc-

es were c~t, creating chaos within the count
ry. ·It remains another criticis• that 
Alle~de failed to halt this internal econo1ic 
subversion. To enforce a socialist change on 
scciety, where one oart of the oooulation iM
poses its will by force on another part, 
authoritarian means are unavoidable. 

It is too early to say whether the strikes 
that took place a-angst Chile's industrial 
working cla~s reoresented 1ere sectional in
terests or were e~a1neered and funded by for
eign agP.nts,(as kller.dc 1s vidov aaintains). 
Accor.ding to tne revisionists, the ehilean 
•iners foraed the labour aristocracy; apart 
fro• the •fners there existed the luii!Pen 
proletariat; ·· But this definition would apply 
to •any countries o.n the sub-continent. It 
is, I b~lievt, an over-si liP li fication. 
Miners h"e olayed a very positive part, on 
the whole, in the a~ed stru;gles that have 
shaped recent Latin A1erican history. 

The declared task of the C.P. of Chile vas 
to 10bilise the·masses, but politically, 
rather than eilitarily. Allende had been 
elected with 36% of the vote; in the 1id-ter11 · 
elections this increased to lt4%. Hov long · 
would he have waited before .itobilising the 
people for the colin9 aned struggle 7 The· 
Chilean industrial working class is one of 
the ~ost organised in the world, and the 
regime enjoyed its solid elect~ral support. 
The urban middle-classes - in particular the 
owners of s'all scale •eans of di stribution, 
vera not won over to Popular Unity's polic
hs. tleither ~ere the •iddle strata of 

fanaers and peasanta in the countryside. It 
vas precisely this that Allende set out to do 
but failed. The trotskyist approach is to 
ignore the 1iddle strata in aociety. It 
states that, on the verge of civil var, the 
armed working class should say to alJ other 
classes, ~You're either with us or a~ainst 
us. You may join us, but ·if you stand in our 
vay, you've had it'. But the Chiltian vorkir~ 
class vas too small to vin a revolution on 
its ovn. Whilst it must always lead the 
st!'"'J~gle, the vorking class •ust have the 
widest possible alliance of forces on its 
side. This is achieved by exoloiting the an
tagonistic contradictions between these other 
classes and. the owners of lal"d and 110nopoly 
capital; Whilst weakening the ideology of 
these classes• It is not achieved by denying 
the nature. of the co•ing. struggl•:· •nd renoun
cing the"control t~at .the "1ndustriai· vo~ing 
class must have -· as modern revisioni:s· ·· has 
done; nor is it d~ne si.Ply by issuing an· 
ultimatu~ at the point of no return - as 
T rotskyis• proposes. . .. , 

Tu give a few exa~les where Popular Unity 
failed. to achieve this allia~ce. lihilst the 

, Government controlled the provision of food, 
there is evidence that a black market arose 
as soge workers were retai ling part of thair 
rations back to the ~iddlP class at inflated 
pr1ces. This created an antagonistic con
tradiction between the small owners of dis
tribution and the vorkir.~ class. That i t 
should have been rigorously controlled can be 
·seen from the fact that the shopovners even
tually joi ned the side of reaction when they 
closed oown all their pre•ises in Santiago 
this year, contributing to the existi ng cnaos 
i~ the food supply. 

Ir. the countryside,,only 7X of the lan~ was 
dist ribute1 b~ t~e Government. l his rrovided 
a situation vher& bands of peasants and far11 
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labourers took the initiative. Seizing the 
land the11se hes in an uncoordinated 11anner, 
especially in the south, they seem to have 
left the wealthier peasant strata in doubt of 
its own security whilst the 1ajor landowners 
would be expropriated. 

So in the cou"tryside, the regi.a faced 
opposition "ot only fro• the great landowners 
but fro• •any small farmers, worried about 
the activities of revolutionary groups who 
1ay often have proceeded in toJ undisciplined 
a fashion. It should be stressed that the 
fault lay chiefly with the regime in provi~ 
ing a vacuu• where this could occur. 

MARXISM REVISED, A FIELD DEMONSTRATION, 

It is undeniable that to re11ain in power, 
Allende should havP operated outside the con
stitution. Just by looking at the parliasen
tary set-up in Chile one can see this. 
Popular Unity was always in a minority, in 
the congress, which fro11 1971 exercised its 
right to veto al10st every refor1 proposed by 
the coalition. The Chilean Co••unist Party, 
in its efforts to isolate its ene•ies, col
promised with the Christian De1ocrats to a 
point where it vas the most moderate faction 
in the coalition. But class struggle trans
cends all parlia•entary manoevaring. As 
Chou-en-Lai siad of Chile in 197D, socialis11 
cannot be 1id-vifed by parlia•ent. This is 
accepted now by the Chilean C.P. On Oct 15th 
u.Teitelboi• of the Central Co•mittee recog
nised that the bourgeoisie •to preserve their 
do•ination and their control of the 11eans of 
production do not hesitate to drown in blood 
every 11anifestation of democracy•. He ad•its 
that they controlled the Aray, Parliament, 
the judiciary, the civil ~t,rvice, 11unlcipal 
administration, the Press, and 110st of the 
•ass aedia. Why then, if this vas so obvious, 
did not the C,P, in power undertake the clan-
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destine aras training of cadres in the count
ryside, and the araing and organising of 
cadres in the towns to prepare for such an 
e11ergency ? 

There is evidence that they began the 
latter only in his last •onth. The point is 
that, if it vas possible in the last month, 
why not before ? Fro~ nP.vs of the resistance 
it appears that some coarades retained poss
ession of their aras. Yet Allende1s widow 
says that when the voaen approached har hus
band with requests to distribtrte ar111s, he 
refused. Without a oeoples 1 ar11y, the people 
have not~ing, and an army cannot be built in 
a short space of ti•e. 

THE BETRAYAL IS EVIDENT, 

The coup was inevitable. This vas plain to 
all, In tha fila 'When the People Awake', 
•ade in Chile in 1972, the workers and peas
ants interviewed, revealed their knovledge of 
what was to occur one year later. It is a 
tragic docu•ent. 

Ti•e and again they stressed that to build 
socialis• they would have to control the 
state. Ti•e and again they reject the notion 
of peaceful transition, One •ay accept that 
the pronounce•ents on • the professional and 
constitutionalist tradition of our ar.ed 
forces • eade by the C,P, leaders right until 
their fall were tactical denials of the real 
situation, in order to stall for ti... But 
where were these denials counterbalanced by 
the creation of an ar.ed force a.angst the 
people who vould reMain loyal 7 They were 
followed through by the adMission into the 
Cabinet of Generals froe the Forces, whose 
underlings were already preventing factory 
occupations in the provinces, and conducting 
a purge of progressive elements of the rank 
and file in the ar.ed services. And vhy vas 



General Prats not give~ the necessary author
ity to co••andeer the road transport vehicles 
duri~g the Stoppage this su~•er 1 It vould 
hardly have been a revolutionary act on 
Allande 1s part, but it •ay well have split 
the al'ly on the question of loyalty, 

lHE POSITIVE ASPECTS, 

It is true however, that agitation within 
the armed was undertaken by a nuQber of org
anisations, including the C.P., the Socialist 
Party, and the ~i.l,R, There is also evidence 
that this propaganda, which is of tre11ndous 
iiPortance in affecting the balance of forces, 
was taking effect, In the June revolt in the 
Navy, one regi•ent from Concepcion was daci~
ated following a purge of ele•ents sy~athet
ic to th~ reaime. In Santiaqo, at the time 
of the coup, regiments of civil polic9 were 
fired on by the Putchists, when they refused 
to take part in the suppression of resistance. 
The work which had been done proved insuffic
ient, although this is no attack on the co•
rades directly involved, 

Now the Chilean people are faced with an 
ial11ensely more difficult task, F ro11 a pos
ition of ootential strength, from which, with 
the correct leadership they could have advanc
ed, they have· moved to or.e of wAakness, where 
their fight is o~e for survival, Yet the 
resistance continues and according to some 
reports, is intensifying, We hear that the 
toughest fight occurred in Santiago's sub
urbs, and in the south in Chillan and Puerte 
Alto, where a state of seige existed, In 
Valparaiso, b the provinces of Nuble and 
Antofagasta, police stations and ar•y inst
allations have been attacked, That the 
strug~le ha~ been sustained in the face of 
the bestial cruelty of the Junta is a tribute 
not only to the heroism of the activists, but 
a tribute to their correct strategy, The 

Junta now has little political supoort within 
the country. By susperding Congress and dis
solving all political parties, it has alien
ated much of its ~~tential su~port among che 
Christian Democrats. Many have publicly dis
ocia~ed themse'ves fro~ the r.ilitary author
ities, If ~hey are 11oved to a po si tlon of 
neutrality, ,+his would represEnt an improve
aent in the relation of forces. 

EXPERIENCES - LESSONS - FUT~R£ TACTICS • 

Since the military have taken power, they 
have i1posed an increase in many food orices 
of nearly 600%, The vorking week has been 
increased by 8 to 10 hours, Regiments stat- · 
ioned in areas of tension are mo1ed frequent
ly to prevent any communication vi th the 
peonle. Even tunic colours are re~ularly Jl
tered so that rebels will be indentifiable 
when they do not report back for duty. 

To aggravate the contradiction between the 
eilitary and the broad ~~ss of the people the 
attacks n~ust be maintained, · The junta must 
be prevented fron~ legalising itself by pass
ing no1inal reforgs, as has happened after 
the countless coups that have taken place in 
Latin A1erica, and as happened in Greece, 
the interpretation of the struggle ahead is 
made purely as suggestion in the light of 
recent armed struggle on the continent and 
elsewhere, and not as a solution to be pcsed 
fro• outside. 

It is to be re,embered that all the guiding 
principles of military operations grov out of 
the one basic principle; to strive to the ut
Most to preserve one 1s strength and destroy 
that of the enemy. So it is not enough that 
the workers are in control of s•all arms; 
these present a veak ansver to a central army, 
well eq~ipped, well trained.and highly disc
iplined. One can look back to Bolivia, in 
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1970, where the industrial workers, large 
contingents of who11 were arr..ed, did not pre
vent General 6anzer •arching into La Paz with 
his troops. If the Trotskyists now call for 
Bolshevik-type insurrections within the cit
ies under military control, the result will 
undoubtedly be a massacre of what popular 
forces exist. The Trots~yists believe that 
the developnent of a 'people's war•, by org
anisin9 a~ed insurrection in stages, is 
'formalist, bureaucratic and militarist'. 
But the struggle undertaken by the people 
•ust now principally be waged in the country
side. It necessitates the creation of •obile 
strategic forces· the nuclei of a people's 
army - which can vork a•ongst the peoole, 
whilst at present retaining their organic and 
operational independence fro• the•. 

There are already, in the orochce of 
Arauco independent groups of guerrilla fight
ers in operation. It is up to the co•rades 
in the towns to consolidate what little they 
have at present, undertaking actions which 
would keeo the forces of reppression occupied 
in guarding installations and auchlike. 

·~e war'! not prepared for· the bo•bings~, 
said Allende1s widow after th~ · coup. It is 
precisely these well defined areas, the 
cities, and especially the shanty towns .out
side the aetropolitan ar.eas, that would be 
the •oat vulnerable to heavy attacks, partic
ularly fro• the air, resulting in slaughter 
suffered for no gain. 

It is for this reason that, as a direct 
a~aault on power would ~e unsuccessful at 
this stage, the protracted nature of the 
struggle shoul~ beco•e clear. The object 
must be the gradual encircle•ent of the 
cities fro~ the countryside. 

Any atte~t, at present, at creating 'zones 
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of self-defence', outside which the Junta's 
army woulrl have freedom of action, would 
likewise prove disastrous. It is only as 
long as the struggle is extended beyond 1 sa~e 

base areas' as it vas in China, and Cuba and 
as it is being done throughout Indo-china, 
that 'self-defence zones' acquire signific
ance. 

Otherwise they will be crushed, as were the 
oeasants in the Colombian province of Marque
talia in 1964, and the tin miners in Bolivia 
in the su~•er of 1965. 

The necessity of a people's army is plain, 
as is the inevitability of a peorle1s war. 
To build an army is a long process requiring 
people, arMaments, training and disci~line. 
But whatever military line wil1 be taken vill 
be the expression of a political line. If 
the political line is wrong, then the •ilit
ary line will fail. The success of the mil
itary strategy will depend upon whether the 
ideology is rooted in Marxi&~-Leninism. If 
the Chilean people can build a Marxist-Lenin
ist party as the vanguard in their strugyle, 
they will fight with history on their side. 
Without such a party, the present resistanc·e 
will at best. remain resistance. It. will nev
er be transforaed into a successful re~olut
ionary s~ruggle. 

SOME CONCLUSIG~S FOR BRITAIN. 

The chief )esson for .us here in Britain is 
that there ·can be no peaceful road to Social
is•. Given that the econo•ics of Britain and 
Chile are far fro• identical, the 1ain con
tradictions in both countries are the sa••· 
We should not be led to think that if a si•
ilar situation occurrs here, the ruling class 
will 'play the ga~e• and behave •ore gentle
ma"ly. For al111ost three years the C.P .G.B. 
pointed t~ si~ilarities between Chile and 



Britain; constitutional governtent for over 
100 years; a vel] organised industrial work
ing class:- ate;. Chile was the shining e•
IIPle that vindicated their policy. 

Now, following the coup, they •axitise the 
differences. 'Chile harl an econoty perverted 
by iiPtrialis•• - in other words, it would be 
different here. 

If the theory does not fit historical ex
perience, than the theory tust be wrong. Do 
the revisionists accept this 1 Not at all. 
If the reality does not fit the theory, they 
distort the reality. A recent article by 
Jack Wodrlis, head of the C.P.G.B.'s Internat
ional Oaparttent explains;-

•It is essential,nov, to campaign for 
fund111ntal de.acratic changes in the 
Stste, and eSPecially in the army in 
order to lessen the chances of the rul
ing class using the arey against the 
people or a left ving Governeent •• It is 
vital to catpaign nov, even before ve 
have a Socialist Govern1ent for essent
ial cha~ges in the State.• 

This de10nstrates •ore clearly than anything 
ve can say, that the leaders of the C.P.G.B. 
are not cspable of learning fro• history. 
They still think in ter•s of changing the 
stat• by peaceful pressures. Not only does 
~oddis tell us there can be funda•ental 
chsnges in the state before we have a social
ist govarn•ent, but that if we obtain these 
delocratic changes, there vill be less chance 
of the ruling class using its ovn ••chine ag
ainst us. As long as the C.P.G.B. paddles 
this lie, it vill do nothing but sev confus
ion 110ngst the ranks. 

~s long as it puts 1Parliatentary Struggle' 
first, it is weakening the working class by 

making concessions to the ena•y. The ruling 
class vill not •aka that sa1e •istake. They 
knov the •aaning and value of State power 
based ulti1ately on force; and they vill not 
hesitate to usA it. 

COMMENT (continued fro• page 6) 

attack by the ruling clasa, but it would be 
foolish to assu1e that such a defeat vill 
co~pal the• to change course. 

Renewed attacks using different 11thoda 
will continue to be •ade and they vill always 
have the vhip hand as long as they hold state 
:>over. 

The French workers von a victory in 1967 in 
ten~s of vage increaees obtained, but the 
capitalist class, because it occupies state 
oovar, vas able to •aka changes in prices, 
taxation ate; which nullified those gains. 

Ths point that ve are trying to •aka is 
that struggles for higher wages are both nec
essary and unavoidable if we are to try to 
~eep our heads above water, but as long as 
the capitalist class holds state power thi s 
vill be a never ending battle, vith the work
ing class using its industrial strength to 
~raet batter wages and conditions fro• the 
e~ploying class, and they in turn using their·. 
control of the State •achina to •aka changes 
in taxation ate; for the purpose of redress
ing the econo•ic balance in their favour once 
more, and also to bring about changes in the 
lav (such as the Industrial Relations Act), 
ai•ed at weakening our ability to vage indus
trial struggles. 

Sooner or later we tust take State power 
intD our ovn hands so that !! can dictate to 
them. 
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